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                                           THE PREZ SEZ  
This is my second time today that I have written this friendly message to all of our mem-
bers of the Central NY Corvair Club. Winter will soon be gone ( I can't wait ) and we will 
all thinking of preparing our cars ( and FC's ) for Spring. It has been a cold and snowy 
winter and I'm sure we would all like to see the end of this winter. 
  
 My wife and I are planning to the upcoming Corvair show in Helen, Georgia. Helen is a 
great place for a show located in northern GA, northwest of Atlanta. Lenny and Sherry 
Smith are a short distance from Helen, so Lenny get your taxi ready for all our transporta-
tion needs and dinner. 
 Louie and Clara are packing their bags for an another cruise, have a 
 great time.  
 My Spyder is down in Groton NY for a complete restoration and new paint job. Dave is 
doing a super job and I am looking forward to it's completion. My Monza is in downtown 
 Memphis NY at Tim's shop for mechanical work and will be 
 ready for the road very shortly, I hope. 
  
 That's this month's presidential message until April, 
 remember, think spring.    Phil   CNYCC 
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                                                         ACTIVITIES 
 
   Business meetings are held at Denny’s Restaurant, 201 Lawrence Rd ( corner of Lawrence Rd and South Bay Rd ) in 
 N Syracuse. The meeting will start at 7:00 but our waitress is available at 5:30 so you can have something to eat before 
the meeting if you’d like. Meetings are in the back room, we’re given separate checks and if you have an AARP card 
you can get a 20% discount on your meal.             
 
     
  March 6   —      Regular business meeting Denny’s 
 
  No event for March —– need someone to volunteer 
 
   April 3  —     Regular business meeting Denny’s 
 
  No event for April— need volunteer for Spring tour  
 
  May 1 —  Regular business meeting Denny’s 
 
   No event for May — need someone to volunteer   
 
  June  6,7 —  Recall, Hilton Garden Hotel — see registration in Fan 
 
  July  3 — regular business meeting Denny’s 
 
   No club event planned — need volunteer 
 
  July 18,19,20  — Right Coast car show St Fair grounds 
  July 21 thru 25  —–  CORSA National Convention, Tacoma WA 
 
 
If you have any ideas please let us know. Everything is always subject to change. If there’s subjects or projects you’d 
like covered at tech sessions, please let Tim know so we can plan that too. This all takes advance planning so please try 
to let us know early enough so we can make our events what you’d like.  
Call Tim or Rita at 689-3366 or E mail Tim at N2VZD@aol.com or Rita at ritac44@aol.com  

                                                                                  HELP !!!  
    
     We need someone to take over planning events for our club activities. If someone is creative and has time to 
plan events and tours it would be great —— however it also could be rotated throughout the club members so that, 
first of all, no one gets burned out but also that we may get to see some interesting things in other areas that we may 
not even be aware of. I’ll be happy to keep the information updated on the net and , of course, in the Fan . Six of the 
months have events in place each year. We need events or tours for the months of February, March, April, May, 
August and October for each year.  Please think about it and let us know at the next meeting. Thank you!  
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                  2011  CNYCC  OFFICERS 
 
 
President 
Phil Domser 
315-732-1262 
E-mail - pdomser1@yahoo.com  
 
 
Vice President 
Pete Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
Secretary 
Pam Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
 
Treasurer 
 Kevin Fear 
 315-492-9553 
 E-mail  -  monza64@aol.com 
 
 
Membership 
Gloria Fear 
315-492-9553 
E-mail - globug39@aol.com 
  
 
 
Editors/  Events 
Tim and Rita Colson 
315-689-3366 
E-mail  N2VZD@aol.com  or  ritac44@aol.com 
 
 
 
Web Master 
Jim Smith  
pjsmith264@windstream.net 
 

 

                   Kitchen Corner       
 
     For Mardi Gras 
                   Sausage Jambalaya 
     12 small smoked sausage, cut into 1” pieces 
     1 c finely chopped green pepper 
     1 c finely chopped onion 
     4 cloves garlic, minced 
     2 Tbl oil 
     1 ½ c cubed cooked chicken 
     1 ½ c cubed cooked ham 
     1 ( 28 oz ) can diced tomatoes, undrained 
     1 c uncooked long grain rice 
     1 ( 14 ½ oz ) chicken broth 
     3 Tbl minced parsley 
     1 tsp salt 
     ½ tsp pepper 
     ½ tsp dried thyme 
          Saute 1st 5 ingredients till tender. Add chicken 
     And ham. Cook 5 mins. Add remaining ingredients. 
     Transfer to 2 qt baking dish. Cover and bake at 350 
     For 1 hr or till rice is tender and liquid absorbed. 
 
        And for St Pat’s Day -------- 
                   Mini Reuben Casseroles 
     1 med onion, chopped 
     1 med green pepper, chopped 
     2 tsp olive oil 
     2 c cubed cooked corned beef 
     1  ( 14oz ) can sauerkraut, rinsed and drained 
     1 can cream of chicken soup, undiluted 
     1 ¼ c  shredded Swiss cheese, divided 
     1/3 c milk 
     ½ c 1000 Island dressing 
     2 slices rye bread, cubed 
     1 Tbl butter, melted 
     ½ tsp onion powder 
             Saute onion and pepper till tender. Stir in 
     Corned beef, sauerkraut, soup, 1 c cheese, milk 
     And salad dressing. Heat through. Transfer to 
     4 greased 10oz ramekins. Place on baking sheet. 
     Toss bread cubes with butter and onion powder. 
     Arrange over tops. Bake, uncovered, at 350 for  
     15 mins. Sprinkle with remaining cheese. Bake 
      5 mins to melt. 
 
                   Wearing O’ Green Cake 
     1 pkg white cake mix 
     2 ( 3oz ) pkgs lime jello 
     1 c boiling water 
     ½ c cold water 
          Topping 
     1 c cold milk 
     1 pkg instant vanilla pudding 

1 ( 8oz ) cool whip 
     green sprinkles 
         Prepare cake mix as directed in 9 x 13 pan. 
     Dissolve jello in boiling water; stir in cold 
     Water and set aside. Poke holes about 2” 
     Apart into cooled cake. Slowly pour jello over  
     Cake. Cover and refrigerate. In large bowl 
     Whisk milk and pudding for 2 mins. Fold 
     In cool whip. Spread over cake. Decorate 
     With sprinkles. Cover and refrigerate 
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                                                                                  Secretary’s  Report 
 
                                                                                                                                                February 5th, 2014 
 
                        President Phil Domser called the meeting to order at 7:00. 
 
                       There was no Secretary’s report for the month of December due to Christmas and no report for the month of 
January because of no meeting due to bad weather.  
 
                       Treasures report- Kevin states the balance for the checking account, motion made by Lew and seconded by 
Dave to approve Kevin’s report. Motion approved. Kevin also stated we have two members that have joined the club. 
 
                      Old Business- 
                         Recall- Dave Stated that he would like the registration form send to Tim and himself so that it can be included 
in the fan and also posted on the CCNY web site. A copy was given to both at the meeting. 
 
                          Rooms for the Hospitality room and for Registration / Clark’s Corvair Parts have been reserved.  
 
                         We are still in need of an Events Coordinator. Someone or a few people can always step up to take on setting 
up events. We are looking for events for the months of March, April and July. 
 
                         New Business- 
                            Clara Halstead is looking for donations for door prizes for recall. If anyone is able to get any donations 
please give them to Clara.  
 
                           Tim mentioned that they are still looking for cars to display at the Norwich Museum.  
 
                          Welcome new member John Sposato to the car club. 
 
                          50/50 was drawn and the winner was Dave Robinson in the amount of $16.00. 
 
                          Motion was made to adjourn meeting was made by Barb and seconded by Clara and the motion to adjourn at 
7:15 was passed.  
                                   Respectfully submitted. 
                                      Pam O’Kussick 
                                          Secretary 
                                Those attending the February meeting: Tim and Rita Colson, John Sposato, Dave McCarty, Phil and Mar-
tha Domser, Kevin Fear, Pete and Pam Okussick, Dave and Barb Robinson. 
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                                                                              TIM’S TECH TIME AND RAMBLIN’S  
  HI THERE , it sure is hard to believe another month has gone by already!  
  Most of my time is spent in the shop dealing with details on the 64 Convertible  Phil bought. The powertrain is now back in 
place. I have a lot of “details” to finish yet , and the car season is rapidly approaching. My next chore is to replace axle bear-
ings . I have cleaned up the stubs and installed new u joints .ALL parts have gone thru a lot of cleaning and painting. Lots of 
sheet metal was powder coated.  I have to submit more pictures of the progress soon to the web site. 
 I have yet to touch my truck , which needs a lot. There is a “new” motor waiting to install . I also hope to change the differen-
tial gear ratio . I have a correct  164 cu inch FC  powerglide (rare) almost redone.  
  I discovered a bent center rear motor mount on the 64 coupe , probably dating back to being hit hard on the right side years 
ago. So I need to drop the motor again to fix it. I am hoping to drive it this year , but I have  to get that repaired , and alignment 
so I don’t wear out the new tires. I  have test driven it after the all newly redone motor etc , and it runs great. 
  The shows I would really like to go to this year include just a few , like Waterloo, Fairhaven Port Byron , VW ,  Jordan , 
Wampsville , and our annual VT tour. Yes there are several others to choose from , so I will start sending flyers out soon. Oth-
ers  WE attend will depend on a few Ham radio shows I like to attend and other family things going on.. 
  This winter has been a real pain in the butt , but thanks to a very kind neighbor with a good tractor setup , our driveway has 
been kept in very good shape. A few times it took a lot of work! 
   We talked with Ron Fausak last week , and he sends his regards. He is looking forward to getting back to his shop. Right 
now there is a lot of snow surrounding it. 
    
  
 
 
 
  Soon I will be sending out 2014 car show flyers by Email. The season is looming! 
 Please send us any show info you might have on local shows, or links to websites. 
  It is VERY important that you get E mail versions of my posts , or you WILL miss a lot of important information. 
Mainly show events and  application blanks needed to put your cars in them, plus other newsletters from around the 
state and the country. Also watch carefully for attachments , most   car show blanks are now PDF files. 
     Thanks to Betsy and Doug for working on the new Recall Flyer for 2014. Thanks to Dave Robinson for all his hard foot-
work for Recall.  Thanks to Phil Domser and others for  behind the scenes work for club and Recall!  This teamwork keeps the 
club alive. 
  Be sure to keep your eye on the club website  http://www.cnycorvair.com/CNYCorvair.php Jim does a great job of keeping things 
interesting and up to date.             PLEASE  RESIST TEMPTATION TO “REPLY ALL “ TO ANY OF MY POSTS! Thank you.                
Regards, May all your electrons and oil drops  go where they are supposed to...Tim Colson       
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE  RECALL.  WITHOUT THE 
HELP THEY PROVIDE WE COULD NOT DO  IT ,  PLUS THE WORDS ” CORVAIR PARTS AND  SERVICES”  WOULD BE 
HISTORY.. 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 
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                                             C.N.Y.C.C.  MEMBERSHIP 
                                   
 
NAME:_________________________________________________________ 
STREET ADDRESS:______________________________________________ 
CITY:__________________________STATE___________ZIP:___________ 
TELEPHONE:___________________E-MAIL:_________________________ 
 
ARE YOU A MEMBER OF CORSA?_____________PLEASE JOIN NOW!  Ask us for details 
HOW MANY CORVAIRS TO YOU OWN?   ________   PARTS?    Y___   N___       
 
CENTRAL NEW YORK CORVAIR CLUB WELCOMES YOU. PLEASE FEEL FREE TO ADD ANY COM-
MENTS TO THIS FORM. 
 
Please remit form and dues ($20.00) to: 
 
     Central New York Corvair Club 
     Gloria Fear 
     P.O. Box  616   
     Jamesville, NY  13078 
                   

CENTRAL NY CORVAIR CLUB  INC 
PO BOX 616 
JAMESVILLE, NY   13078 

  postage 

 

                               JOIN US  
Corvair Fans  come join the Central New York 
Corvair Club. We are a fun group! We have  
an outing every month and a business 
meeting once a month. We have tech sessions 
every once in a while. We would like new 
members and new ideas. We are a very social 
group and wives are always invited. For more 
information please call Kevin or Gloria Fear 
at 315-492-9553. We hope to see you at the  
next meeting. 


